
Diocese of Broken Bay

18 SEPTEMBER 2022 TWENTY-FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
25 SEPTEMBER 2022 TWENTY-SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

Our Lady Help of Christians' 
31 Oxford Street, Epping

Phone
02 9876 2853

Website

St Gerard Majella's
543 North Rocks Road, Carlingford

YEAR C

Readings
18 SEPTEMBER 2022

Amos 8:4-7 
Timothy 2:1-8
Luke 16:1-13

25 SEPTEMBER 2022
Amos 6:1, 4-7 
Timothy 6:11-16

Luke 16:19-31

Pope Francis writes “This has made it easy to accept the idea of infinite or unlimited
growth, which proves so attractive to economists, financiers and experts in technology.
It is based on the lie that there is an infinite supply of the earth’s goods, and this leads
to the planet being squeezed dry beyond every limit.” (LS 106) 

Christmas Carols: We have the opportunity to be involved in the
annual combined churches Christmas carols in Boronia Park on Dec
11th. We’re looking for people to be part of the team which organises
and puts on this popular event. Please let Fr Jim know if you’d like to
be involved and represent our parish. 

The Season of Creation: In this week’s gospel
Jesus makes the challenging statement that “You
cannot be the slave of both God and money” (Luke
16:13). We might easily dismiss the idea that we
are slaves to money. But in Laudato Si' Pope
Francis points out how we have all become subtly
immersed in a model of economic growth in which 
we always demand that wages, profits, GDP and standards of living will always go up,
to the detriment of ourselves and the created world. 

and “The technocratic paradigm also tends to dominate economic and political life. The
economy accepts every advance in technology with a view to profit, without concern
for its potentially negative impact on human beings. Finance overwhelms the real
economy. The lessons of the global financial crisis have not been assimilated, and we
are learning all too slowly the lessons of environmental deterioration. Some circles
maintain that current economics and technology will solve all environmental problems,
and argue, in popular and non-technical terms, that the problems of global hunger and
poverty will be resolved simply by market growth….. We fail to see the deepest roots of
our present failures, which have to do with the direction, goals, meaning and social
implications of technological and economic growth.” (LS 109). 

Covid safety: With spring arriving with warmer weather we now have the opportunity
to open the doors and windows of our churches during Mass. We know that improving
ventilation is a good mitigation measure against the spread of any virus. If a window is
open and you find it too cold, please don’t close it, but move to another seat, perhaps
closer to the centre of the church where it is likely to be less breezy. From the
beginning of the pandemic until now we have maintained the practice of having the
priests and Communion ministers wear a mask when giving Communion. We think that
with the winter peak of both flu and covid passing we can now discontinue this
practice, knowing that individuals who wish to will continue to wear their own mask at
Mass and whilst receiving Communion. Priests and Communion ministers will continue
to use hand sanitiser before distributing Communion. 

We now have a Hearing Loop System installed in the St Gerard’s
Church thanks to the kind donation of one of our parishioners. To use
switch your hearing aid to “T”. This system will aid those with hearing
aids who sit in the designated area. This compliments the existing
Hearing Loop that is in place in OLHC Church. Special thanks to our
donor.

Parish Priest: Fr Jim McKeon           
Jim.McKeon@bbcatholic.org.au

Assistant Priest: Fr Vincent Trung Nguyen           
Vincent.Nguyen@bbcatholic.org.au

bbcatholic.org.au/eppingcarlingford

Email
parish@eppcarl.org.au

Click here for:
Weekend Mass Times

Weekday Mass Times

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament

Sacrament of Reconciliation
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ST GERARD’S 50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS

Margaret and I were married on 5th February 1955 at Saint Thomas’
Lewishman. We set up our first home in a flat at Ashfield where we
resided for four years. We purchased our first house in Dent Street
Epping in March 1959. This house was located in the parish of OLHC
Epping. The Parish Priest was Fr Heffernan, who within a week of us
moving into our new dwelling, visited us and arranged for a parish
member, John Dwyer, to visit and introduce us to the Parish.

At the time of our introduction to the area there were other housing
developments proceeding in the area and there were many young
families settling in the area. Parish boundaries were developed more
clearly and in anticipation of further development in the area. The
Parish of Dundas had an officially defined boundary with the
Carlingford and North Rocks area and were considered logical
inclusions in that parish. By this time Fr Robert Nolan was the Parish
Priest of the Dundas Parish and included a portion of the old radio
transmission facilities at Carlingford. 

Farewell to Denis McNamara: Join us in celebrating the work which Denis McNamara has done in our parish in leading Alpha and other
faith building programs. Denis has now retired from his time of leadership in our parish and we want to celebrate this with him and
Maureen with a morning tea after the 10.15am Mass on Sunday Oct 2nd. Please come join us and celebrate the contribution which
Denis has made to the life of our parish. 

Subsequently a meeting was arranged at our home to put the proposal to members of the Parish from the area. Following a very positive
response the men of the Parish worked in “working bees” on the weekends for about six months to make the place presentable as a Mass
Centre. The ladies of the Parish soon joined the men to expedite the project. 

UNLOCKING THE MYSTERY

We are excited to announce that we will again be running the Unlocking the
Mysteries of the Bible series in October and November. This video series
gives an overview of the whole bible in just 8 weeks and becomes a lens
through which all the bible can be understood. Suddenly the scriptures
proclaimed at Mass have a context and come alive! We’re starting on
Tuesday nights from Oct 4th in St Gerard’s Hall, with other times possible
as well. Contact Geoff Childs childsy2@bigpond.com to find out more. 

It was at this stage that Fr Nolan could see the need for development of a church facility to serve the developing needs of the growing
community. The current site, which included the old radio transmission facilities, was purchased in 1961. At this time the area was being
rapidly developed for housing and the associated increase in population and the need for a school and church facilities was quickly
recognised by Fr Nolan. He could see the potential to use the buildings on the site, subject to a little work, as a Mass centre. It was a lot of
work! As the finances of the Parish were limited, costs would have to be limited. A review of the project was made by a group of
parishioners with appropriate experience, who agreed that the project was practical. The group was: Norm Brampton - plumber, John
O’Rielly - plumber, Bill Byrnes - builder, and Gordon Floyd - engineer.

Long-time parishioner, Gordon Floyd writes......

At this point in time there were some new parish churches being built, with some church fittings and furniture becoming redundant we
were only too glad to use it. The windows came from The Entrance and seats from Manly, Rockdale, Pymble and The Entrance. By May
1962 the building was sufficiently transformed ready for use as a Mass Centre with the first Mass held on 13th May 1962 by Fr Nolan. It
was surprising how well the voluntary labour took to the various work undertaken under guidance of those with trade skills. I was in
charge of ‘divine guidance’. Working bees continued through 1962 to complete the work. 

Fr Nolan saw the need for a new Parish Centre in the Carlingford area and by March 1963 the new parish was decreed. A new parish
necessitated the need for facilities in the way of a school and presbytery for a start. These were built during the 1960s with mainly
voluntary labour.

Gordon & Margaret on their wedding anniversary in 2015
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After Hours Sick Calls - 9876 2853
Outside office hours our office phones divert to Fr Jim and 

Fr Vincent. In the event that they are unavailable, please
listen carefully to the instructions in the message recorded

for you or ring the number given in the message.   

...... continued from previous page - Gordon Floyd's article

~ Gordon Floyd

Anniversary celebration with then sacristan of St Gerard's Judy
Wright, Carole Wilson & Marie Saul

Plans for the current church were drawn up in 1970 and put on
display in January 1971. Work commenced on 2nd August 1971
with hopes of completion by December that year. As money was
tight the church is a simple low cost design maximising capacity,
excellent natural light and cross ventilation, excellent sight lines
and having the wonderful courtyard that provides the opportunity
to mingle after Mass. There were a few complications building the
church including concreters’ strike and Fr Nolan suffered a severe
stroke. The church was completed early 1972 and blessed and
opened on 9th April 1972. A bit quicker than construction
nowadays!

After blessing and opening the church, Archbishop Freeman in his
speech said “The deep significance of the Church is not the
elegant architecture, nor a place for Catholics to meet once in a
way, but the religious heart of the community, a focal point of unity
and inspiration. All people in the Parish are to consider themselves
akin to the rest of the Church and should be united in their
willingness to help each other. The spirit of practice begins with
the people themselves - a friendly greeting, a wish to stay and talk
after mass, the taking of an interest in parish activities. Many
people have a natural diffidence but this can be overcome in a
spirit of humility and with humility grows a spirit of charity”. Very
appropriate still today.

One of the features of the Parish in the early days was the
willingness of everyone to work together and the sense of
cooperation in building the Parish which continues to this today.
We can all be proud of this and long may it continue.

Hall for Hire: To further the growth of communities, we
would like to make our Hall available commercially for family
celebrations and community groups. It is a large functional
space with a good kitchen. Call the Office for more
information 9876 2853. 

Parish Team
Parish Secretary

Dennis Porteous  Ph: 9876 2853
Email: Dennis.Porteous@bbcatholic.org.au



Parish Facilities & Operations Coordinator

Richard Houwing  Ph: 9876 2853
Email: Richard.Houwing@bbcatholic.org.au  



Admin. Assistant

Michael Davies  Ph: 9876 2853  
Email: Michael.Davies@bbcatholic.org.au



Coordinator of Sacramental Programmes, 

Children’s Ministries & Communications
Lynn Siau  Ph: 9876 2853    

Email: Lynn.Siau@bbcatholic.org.au



Youth Ministry Coordinator
Joanna Mak  Ph: 0404 710 588      

Email: Joanna.Mak@bbcatholic.org.au



New Parishioner Engagement Coordinator - OLHC
Serena Kozanic  Ph: 0414 753 799

Email: Serena.Kozanic@bbcatholic.org.au



New Parishioner Engagement Coordinator - St Gerard's
Belinda Shi  Ph: 0414 753 362

Email: Belinda.Shi@bbcatholic.org.au



Bookkeeper:
Karen Price  Ph: 9876 2853

Email: Karen.Price@bbcatholic.org.au



Parish Pastoral Council:
If you have any questions, comments or feedback for the 

Parish Pastoral Council then please send an email to
ppcsecretary@eppcarl.org.au 
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Article submission deadline: If you would like to submit an article from your ministry for inclusion in the next edition
of our parish bulletin, please send it to Lynn.Siau@bbcatholic.org.au before 10am on Wednesday 28th September
2022. Please send in a Word document. Photos or graphics are acceptable in PNG or JPEG format. Please note that
PDFs will have to be reformatted and the clarity of your notice will be compromised. Do  remember to provide an
email address, a contact name and number in your article. Thank you.

COMMUNICATIONS

INFANT BAPTISMS & CHILDREN'S MINISTRIES

Rite of Welcome for Infant Baptism: Last weekend here at St Gerard’s we welcomed two families at mass as their little ones will soon
take on the sacrament of baptism. Baby Benji Tamone along with Baby Amanti Geraldine Gunaskera, received the Oil of Catechumens at
their Rite of Welcome. Please keep these children and their families in your prayers. May their spiritual journey into discipleship be fruitful
and blessed with God’s love. 

Our parish playgroup is relaunching as KidzPlay and will be
starting up again in Term 4 on Friday 14th October! This will be
held in St Gerard's hall. Maybe your children, grandkids,
neighbours or friends have previously attended our playgroup,
but unfortunately this was put on hold for the past 2 years. Now
it is ready to relaunch, and we need your help!
Help us by spreading the word and let everyone in the
community know. All children and their carers are welcome to
join in on the fun where we will learn, play, sing and dance and
make lots of new friends. We love opportunities to make FUN
memories! So help us by passing this news onto someone who
might be interested. We’re counting on you! Contact
Belinda.Shi@bbcatholic.org.au or phone 0414 753 362 for
more information.

Congratulations and a warm welcome to our little ones and their
families! Last weekend, Sophie, Rebecca and Maxine were
baptised at Our Lady Help of Christians' Church. We pray for
their continued journey and blessings upon them.

INSTAGRAM FACEBOOK

find us here!
C O M E

WEBSITE
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YOUTH MINISTRIES

Cana (Year 6-9) - Next Cana meeting is on
23rd September, Fridays 7:30-9pm. We will
then be on break and resume in Term 4 on
the 14th October. 

Antioch (Year 10/16 year olds-23 year
olds) - Antioch meets on the 18th (games
night!) and 25th September,  6-8pm at St
Gerard’s meeting room.
Contact the parent support if you have any
questions: Kirk Koelmeyer (0420874824) or
Louise Koelmeyer (0404496554). 

Emmaus young adults (23-30 year olds)
- Our young adults group meets on
Tuesdays 7-8:30pm. Join us on the 27th
September for our next meeting and bring
a dish for pot luck! 

Emmaus at Korean BBQ to farewell Josh
and Shaz as they move for a new job!
We will miss you both and wish you the
best!

We will be selliing raffle tickets after Mass on the 9th October 
See another one of our pilgrims attending World Youth Day next year!

World Youth Day update:

We also have Facebook groups for
Antioch and Emmaus. 
If you would like to join or would like
more information on our 3 youth
groups, please contact the Youth
Minister, Joanna Mak on 0404 710 588
or Joanna.Mak@bbcatholic.org.au

G.R.A.C.E. Radio: In the latest podcast, we
hear from Deacon Adrian and his time in
the seminary as well as updates from our
social justice team and ways we can
contribute to create a greener
environment. Listen via:
anchor.fm/grace2020 or tap the Spotify
icon below.

G.R.A.C.E. RADIO YOUTH PAGE

Find us on our parish website - tap the
parish logo below:
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THIS FORTNIGHT'S FEATURE: THE WILD GOOSE

The final proclamation made at the end of the Mass takes the form of a mission statement – and may take the form: “Go forth, the Mass
is ended.”, “Go and announce the Gospel of the Lord.” or “Go in peace, glorifying the Lord by your life.” All these have essentially the
same purpose – to proclaim Christ by the way we live our lives, as that old song goes: “They’ll know we are Christians by our love”.

RCIA - JESUS’ BIG ASK (CONTINUED) . . . BY DENNIS PORTEOUS

In this second article we will consider how we can further live out our baptismal commitment with a renewed invitation 
to become more actively involved in the life of our parish community.

In the final article will consider how we can be actively involved as the initiating community we are called to be.

Do you want to respond to Jesus’ big ask and become more involved in the life of the parish? 
I have mentioned several ministries that are active in the parish – we have a sheet at the back of our churches that identify these (and
other) opportunities of involvement. If you are interested, complete the details and return it to the Parish Office. ~ Dennis Porteous

Living as disciples of Jesus, we are called to live as a community – the whole nature of Christian living assumes community: St Paul
spoke of the Christian community being “the body of Christ”. A Christian cannot live in isolation.

The first and primary aspect of this is the community at prayer – coming together in worship and praise of God as one – the body of
believers. As Catholics, this is seen in the celebration of Mass – for Catholics, “the source and summit of the Christian life”. We are
called to “fully participate” in the celebration of this liturgical act of worship. We do this through our presence, our responses, our
singing and our relationship with one another in the celebration.

Within the Mass there are several ministries that help to ensure the spirit, atmosphere and prayerfulness of the time of worship, carried
out by members of the parish community – ministries to which all are invited: musicians and singers (cantors and choirs), projectionists,
readers (lectors), adult and junior servers, Kidz Word, greeters/welcomers and morning tea organisers are among these ministries.
Behind the scenes there are also ministries involved with liturgical celebrations: the Altar Society (who decorate the sanctuary area) and
the sacristans (who prepare the missals and materials required for the celebrations).

Firstly, simply by the way that we live – people seeing Christians, should see something different – we should stand out by the way we
care for one another and others in need.

How can we do this?

Secondly, within the parish there are ministries service of various kind: those that offer support to those in need (the St Vincent de Paul
Society), religious education to State School children (Catechists/SRE teachers), visitation to the sick and elderly (and taking Holy
Communion to them) and others.

Thirdly, there are opportunities that the parish provides to assist parishioners grow in their faith. Among these are: Rosary Groups, Bible
Study Groups, Men of St Joseph and Youth Groups (CANA (for 12-15 years old), ANTIOCH (for 16-23 years old) and EMMAUS (for 23-
30 years old) and Dad’s Club.

Fourthly, the provision of adult education opportunities at various times throughout the year. Some past examples are ALPHA,
“Unlocking the Mysteries of the Bible”, “Wild Goose”.

Fifthly, often there are opportunities to become active in the various initiatives through the parish fortnightly bulletin – examples are JRS
(Refugee support), Social Justice and responding to environmental issues. It is always a good practice to read the parish bulletin to see
what is happening in the parish and opportunities to be involved.

Catechist Corner: An Invitation to Public Primary Schools Mass

Fr Jim and the Catechists of our Parish would like to invite all children and their families to the combined
Public Primary Schools Mass at: 

St Gerard Majella’s Church
on Sunday 23rd October, 2022
9:15 am arrival for 9:30am Mass

Followed by morning tea and Jumping Castle!

The children are encouraged to participate in the readings, offertory, procession or choir. For children who
wish to participate in the Mass, please provide the following information via email to
katherine@eppcarl.org.au by 23rd September 2022: Name of Child, Year at School, Contact phone and
email and 1st, 2nd & 3rd preferences for activities : Reading, Offertory, Banner Holder, Choir.

Children reading at Mass or singing in the choir need to arrive on the day of the Mass at 8:45am for practice. If you have any queries
please contact Katherine Tam on 0418391048 or email katherine@eppcarl.org.au
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Diocese of Broken Bay Office for Safeguarding P 8379 1651 E safeguarding@bbcatholic.org.au
Lifeline: W lifeline.org.au P 13 11 14 
Beyond Blue: W beyondblue.org.au P 1300 224 636 
Bravehearts: W bravehearts.org.au E bisl@bravehearts.org.au P 1800 272 831 
Child Protection Helpline: P 132 111 
Kids Helpline: P 1800 55 1800 
Knowmore: W knowmore.org.au E info@knowmore.org.au P 1800 605 762 
National Redress Scheme: W nationalredress.gov.au P 1800 737 377 
Respect: W 1800respect.org.au P 1800 737 732 
Survivors & Mates Support Network: W samsn.com.au E support@samsn.org.au P 1800 472 676

Memorial Mass for Queen Elizabeth II:
With the announcement that Thursday
22nd will be a National Day of Mourning
for Queen Elizabeth II. It is fitting then
that we mark this in prayer by
celebrating the 9.30am Mass at St
Gerard’s as a memorial Mass for her. 

Celebrations this Week
Ordinary Time Week 25
19 Sep Monday: St Januarius
20 Sep Tuesday: Sts  Andrew Kim Taegon, Paul Chong Hasang
and companions
21 Sep Wednesday: St Matthew
23 Sep Friday: St Pius of Pietrelcina

Epping Redevelopment: If you have practical questions about the OLHC Development, there will be a “Drop-in” session on Wednesday,
the 21st of September, at the Epping Community Centre at 9 Oxford Street from 6pm-8pm. Representatives from the relevant parties
will be there. You can register at this link, but it is not essential - http://olhc-develop.com.au/drop-in/

OTHER PARISH INFORMATION & NOTICES

Ordinary Time Week 26
26 Sep Monday: Sts Cosmas and Damian
27 Sep Tuesday: St Vincent de Paul
28 Sep Wednesday: St Wenceslaus, St Lawrence Ruiz and
Companions
29 Sep Thursday: Sts Michael, Gabriel and Raphael
30 Sep Friday: St Jerome
1 Oct Saturday: St Théresè of the Child Jesus 

Admitted to Hospital: A reminder that if you are admitted to hospital, please try to ensure that you write down your religion as Catholic
on the admission form, so that you can receive Catholic services during your stay.

An Ecumenical Service of Thanksgiving for the Life of Queen
Elizabeth II: In commemoration of the life of Queen Elizabeth II, St
Alban’s Anglican Church at Epping will host a Service of
Thanksgiving at 10.30am on Thursday 22nd of September. As
Covenant Partners an invitation is extended to join with other
Christians giving thanks for the life of a monarch who honoured
her King.

Safeguarding homily: On Sunday Sept 25th as part of Safeguarding month and in the lead up to the celebration of St
Gerard’s 50th anniversary I will give a homily at each Mass at St Gerard’s acknowledging and apologising for clergy sexual
abuse in the history of our parish. This is such a delicate issue that I want to give people forewarning so that those for
whom this would be distressing can avoid these Masses. I will be available to speak to people after each Mass. If something
in this homily causes concern for you there are the following resources also to assist you: ~ Fr Jim

Marriage Enrichment Weekend: Join us to learn together to live your best life in love! 
Join us on 28-30 October 2022, at Mt Carmel Retreat Centre, Varroville, NSW in a stunning & tranquil
oasis on the edge of Sydney.
Book online at www.wwme.org.au or contact Christine & Terry Mahony on 0490 774 419
or Email: nswbookings@wwme.org.au 
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Nancy Walker (family of Eileen Nicoll)
Martin McGuire (family of Eileen Nicoll) 
Patrick Thornton (family of Pat & Margaret Mcardle)
Cohen Hadden (family of Pat & Margaret Mcardle)
Graham & Elaine Yeates (elderly couple in nursing home)
Dennis Porteous (our Parish Secretary)
Eric Yeung (brother of Goretti Yeung)
Leo Lazarus (catechist)
Zachary & Mackenzie

For those who are sick and suffering: 

Stephen Lo
Edward Ngu (Li May's dad)
Richard McCarthy 
Josie Scully
Carmelita Khoo 
Beryl Heslin 

Responsorial Psalm Response
25th Sunday in Ordinary TIme - 18 Sept 2022 

Ps 112:1-2, 4-8. R. cf. vv. 1, 7
 



Praise the Lord, who lifts up the poor.

Please pray for......

Gospel Acclamation
25th Sunday in Ordinary TIme - 18 Sept 2022 

Alleluia, Alleluia! 



Jesus Christ was rich but he became poor,
to make you rich out of his poverty.

Responsorial Psalm Response
26th Sunday in Ordinary TIme - 25 Sept 2022

Ps 145:6-10. R. v. 2
 



Praise the Lord, my soul!

Gospel Acclamation
26th Sunday in Ordinary TIme - 25 Sept 2022

Alleluia, Alleluia! 



Jesus Christ was rich but he became poor,
to make you rich out of his poverty.

Lord, in Jesus your Son, you restored to us the gift of Everlasting life. Grant that life to:
Recently deceased - Rylee Sum Cheng Lai, Ana Matijasic, Yuki Chan, Peter Fussell, Estelita Alminaza

Please also pray for Brian Michael Walsh, a long-time parishioner of OLHC 
for whom we held a Requiem Mass at 2:00 pm Friday, 16 September 2002

Anniversaries - David Spargo, John Spargo, Alf Sharpe, Ernest Lau, Leo Ankus, Isabel Melo, Ray Book

Healing Mass: 1st Tuesday of the month at St Gerard's Meeting Room, Carlingford
*OLHC 12:15pm Mass on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays are temporarily on hold until further notice.

For the repose of the souls of - Maureen & Hugh Mulligan, Mary Ferguson, George (brother of Hadley)


